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The Co-location Group has reached the following consensus on the co-location of equipment which possesses switching and processing functions as well as transmission functions, such as IP routers, ethernet switches and ATM switches. 

The CLG notes paragraph 41 in Decision 97-15 that states:

“The Commission concludes that co-location requirements should not extend to accommodating ICs' switching and processing equipment.”  

The CLG further notes the statement in paragraph 43 in Decision 97-15:

“The Commission generally accepts the Stentor description of equipment suitable for co-location but notes that technologies should not be excluded as efficient transmission methods merely because they have the potential also to provide switching or other functions.”

Accordingly, the CLG agrees that:

a. the Co-locator must ensure that co-located equipment is not used at any time to route traffic directly from one end-user’s line to the line of any other end-user without first leaving the Co-locator’s designated co-location space; 

b. routing decisions based on traffic destination will not be performed by co-located equipment on traffic bound toward the Co-locator’s network, except for network management messages; and
c. the Co-locator shall allow periodic audits by the ILEC at reasonable intervals or when reasonable doubt of compliance exists, to enable verification of continued compliance with these conditions and other rules for co-location of equipment that may pertain to the particular type of equipment. As required, the Co-locator shall assist in such audits so as to ensure continued compliance.
The CLG agrees that the purpose of permitting routing decisions to be made on information included in individual messages (other than traffic destination) is to avoid restrictions that may inadvertently limit efficient transmission; and that the ILECs may apply to make further restrictions in this regard if they believe that co-locators are abusing this privilege in a manner that violates the letter or spirit of the Commission’s directives relating to co-location. 
